I. The Neuroscience 2008

The Neuroscience 2008, the 38th annual meeting, is held by the Society of Neuroscience in Washington DC on November 15-19. According to the records of meeting, over 36,000 participators and 16,000 posters were gathered here to maintain the world’s largest conference meeting. It is also the great opportunity for the basic neuroscientists and clinical physicians to share their research findings in Washington DC, the capital of the United State. As before, the topics range from signal transduction to behavior or clinical study, and the treatment of neurological disease, psychiatric disease and trauma brain injury was also emphasized. I am very happy to have the chance to present my recent work there and it is also my great honor to receive the financial supporting from IBMS. After discussing with the experts in my field, I think it will be very helpful to my thesis.
II. Some suggestions
I have learned a lot on attending The Neuroscience Meeting 2008 by interacting and discussing with the worldwide experts in my field. I suggest that NSC, Sinica and Universities should provide more financial support to PhD students to attend this kind of worldwide meetings, because it is really helpful to us. We will realize the international communication is very important. Another suggestion is about the convenience. This is one of the biggest conferences in the world, but I felt that they do their best to make you convenient and comfortable. I think we have lots of thing to learn to make the local conference like the international one. 
